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&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ "ÏÓÓ 
Welcome to July and what we can call the middle of 
our driving season. Well almost. Didnôt we just have 
ice out in some Minnesota lakes. No Matter, now is 
our time.  
 
Although some family stuff prevented Becky and I 
from attending Rendezvous 2019 the event was 
blessed with beautiful weather and great attendance. I 
have heard countless reports of great roads followed by the camaraderie of British 
car owners. Nothing better than an evening sharing parking lot stories after the days 
events. What was your favorite time of the event or the best item during the fantas-
tic auction? And if it was so fantastic how could you let it get awayé. So lets get a 
story or 2 including some pictures to our editor for the newsletter ok.  
 
And THANK YOU one and all for the well wishes for my dad, Bill Cooper. Once 
all the poking and testing was done, he got to go home sans one gall bladder. I 
asked for all the gall stones to be strung on a chain, you know for putting on tires 
for snow days, but was declined. Something about I did not have enough tires. 
 
Anyway, whatôs next? The end of June brings the NAMGBR National convention. 
Stay tuned for reports about your president, secretary, newsletter editor, webmaster 
and regalia assistant traveling through the UP then returning across Lake Michigan. 
Proof once again that your MG will make a trip over land and water.   
 
You all know already in July NAMGAR GT-44 happens in the historic town of 
Dubuque, Iowa July 10-14, 2019. Only about a 5-hour drive South on highway 52. 
Visit the event website to register online, or to download a pdf of the registration 
form. https://www.mmgvr.com/  And contact me if you have a time you are depart-
ing and want to travel in a group. I will update the event on the club calendar so  
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keep checking back there. 
 
Sadly, I have not heard back from anyone thinking about 
going to Road America near Elkhart Lake. The Weather-
Tech International Challenge with Brian Redman will be 
MG vintage racing at its finest July 18th-21st. The fea-
ture car this year is MG so if you ever thought you want-
ed to go to Road America, this is the time! 
 
So, all I can think that folks want to stay in town July 
20th for the MMGG Pool & Garden Party in Roseville.  
See the flyer and PLEASE RSVP with the host who also 
is finding time planning this while consumed with plan-
ning Britfest.  
 
Falling on the same day as the 10,000 Lakes Concours 
dôElegance held 9-4 PM in Excelsior, MN with one-of-
a-kind historic cars, boats and motorcycles, the Inter-
Marque Picnic is Sunday July 28th at Cherokee Park in 
St Paul starting at 1 PM. So, make a day of it and join 
us. The Minnesota MG Group will again be hosting for 
the month of July. Bring a chair and maybe a side dish to 
share. With the July picnic hosted by the Minnesota MG 
Group we plan on bringing chicken and water like last 
year. Remember all InterMarque enthusiasts are invited 
to attend. If it rains, itôs cancelled. http://
intermarque.org/index.php/online-calendar 
 
August starts with the officers and members meeting 
Thursday August 1st, again moved. This month we will 
be next door to the Hudson House Grand. See you at the 
Pizza Hut, just West across the parking lot. 1550 Crest 
View Dr, Hudson, WI 54016. Come and share MG sto-
ries or comment on the club. 
 
The first Saturday of August and we are off to Cars ón 
Coffee. Remember the event has moved from Canter-
bury Park in Shakopee to Mystic Lake Casino and goes 
on rain or shine. https://www.mncandc.com/ The show 
runs from 7a to 11a. Look for our MMGG Feather Flag. 
Watch the calendar for any updates. 
 
As reported planning is still underway for Britfest Satur-
day August 10th and we are hoping for great weather. 
Then the North St Paul History Cruze Friday August 
23rd and the Nordeast Scavenger Hunt on August 24th. 
  
Our clubs return to Osceola for Wheels & Wings last 
year was a great success. We will again plan to have a 
paved parking area together and right now preplanning 
for 25 cars. There are two entrances to car show park-
ing.  If possible, please use the FIRST entrance for 
blacktop parking, the SECOND for field parking. 
Corvettes and MGôs parking with their groups should 
use the FIRST entrance. Watch the club web page for 
details on caravanning from the Cities.  
https://www.wheelswings.com/ 
 

With no host for the Holiday party this year and pos-
sible troubles finding a space this late you may all 
have January off. If you have an idea send Diane or I 
an email to ask any questions. 
 
Always check out the web page calendar of events for 
up-to-the-minute news or any changes. With the hope of 
better weather, I would like to remind all that the first 
Sunday of the month we meet for Natter ón Noggin at 
The Scoreboard Bar & Grill in Minnetonka, 5765 Sani-
bel Dr, Minnetonka, MN 55343 to be exact. Join sharing 
MG fellowship with The Minnesota MG T Register. See 
you starting at 3pm.  
 
The Annual Business Meeting is almost upon us. Well 
not really, but November 9th will be upon us and is only 
about 5 months away. As I've mentioned previously - the 
club needs people to step forward to fill our officer posi-
tions. Be part of the fun of making this club run, func-
tion, and operate.  
 
Once again need volunteers to step forward to fill 
club officer positions. We need a President and Vice 
President to take hold of the club rudder!  
 
Remember, this is your club! 
 
See you on the road. 
Gene 

&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 6Ȣ0Ȣ 
Not much time to write 
my column again!  Be-
fore Rendezvous, I was 
indescribably 
busy.  Now that it's 
over, one would think 
I'd have plenty of spare 
time.   Not true, Monday 
morning back to work 
and over the weekend it 
was time to fire up the 

washing machine to do laundry and get ready for 
NAMGBR 2019.  There hasn't been time to process the 
"after event" paperwork for Rendezvous, and I've re-
ceived emails from folks wanting photo's from the 
event.  I'm afraid it's going to have to wait until some-
time in July as Steve and I are ready for some R&R.  We 
leave this Friday, June 17th driving the Upper Peninsula 
and arrive in Traverse City on Sunday. We'll be travel-
ing with Luke and Andrea and our two grandchildren 
(Lily and Otto) along with Okie and Carol Allen.  (3MG 
B's and one MGA) We'll meet up with the rest of the 
MMGG members in Traverse City. 
 
Back to Rendezvous, I'd like to thank all the MMGG 
members that helped Steve and me at the event.  Every-
thing worked with all the helping hands.  I also want to 
thank all of you for the "organizer" trophy and the gift  

http://intermarque.org/index.php/online-calendar
http://intermarque.org/index.php/online-calendar
https://www.mncandc.com/
https://www.wheelswings.com/
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An introduction to our newest MMGG Members: 

 

Mark Beithon Mark drives a 1980 Yellow MGB. Welcome 

Mark! 

 

Tom and Carol Kuelbs Mark and Carol drive a 1980 MGB. 

Welcome to both of you. 

 

 

о 

&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ %ÄÉÔÏÒ 
MMGG Members, again, please accept my apologies for the late arrival 

of everyone's favorite newsletter. Between attending Rendezvous 2019, 

NAMGBR MG 2019 and heading to Maine last week and, yea, changing 

out my starter between the two events, time just got away from me. There 

is no From the Garage segment in this issue but next month I will discuss 

installing LED lights in the turn, tail and brake lights. Anyway, hope you 

enjoy this issue. 

Safety Fast, 

Ed 

Minnesota MG Group Officers 
& Executive Board 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ DŜƴŜ /ƻƻǇŜǊ  

  смн-омл-ммст 

  ƳƎōŎǊŀȊϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 5ƛŀƴŜ wƛƴŘǘ 

  тмр-отф-сллм 

  5ǊƛƴŘǘпнтмϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 

 

tŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ .ƻō ό!ƴŘȅύ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 

  срм-поф-сутс 

  wƻōǘǿŀƴŘŜǊмϪƧǳƴƻΦŎƻƳ 

 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ  tŀǳƭ [ȅƻƴ 

  срм-нпс-улмт 

  tƭȅƻƴмфснϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ  .ǳŎƪ aŀƭƛƪ 

  тмр-оус-тлмл 

  ŎƳŀƭƛŎƪнϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 9Ř {ŎƘǳƭǘȊ 

  фрн-оум-фрфс 

  9ŘǎтпaD.ϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

wŜƎŀƭƛŀ  WŜƴƴƛŜ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ 

  фрн-урп-нрлр 

  WŀǎǿŜŜǘǎррϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

²ŜōƳŀǎǘŜǊ /ƘǊƛǎ /ƻƻǇŜǊ 

   

aƛƴƴŜǎƻǘŀ aD DǊƻǳǇ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ 

wŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜǎ 
 

bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊǎ Wƻƴ .ŜǊƎǉǳƛǎǘ 

  фрн-тру-слтл 

  WƻƴōŜǊƎǉǳƛǎǘмммсϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

LƴǘŜǊaŀǊǉǳŜ WƛƳ tŜƴƴƻȅŜǊ 

  тсо-рос-рптн 

  ƳƎŀŘǊƛǾŜƴϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 

 

aD DƛǊƭǎ  9ƭŜƴŀ .ƛŜǎǎŜƴŜǊ 

  срм-оот-лсум 

  9ƭŜƴнōлфмсϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ 

   
The Minnesota MG Group was founded in 1987 and is 
dedicated to the preservation, restoration, maintenance 
and enjoyment of the MG cars.  MG car ownership is 
not necessary to be a member of the Minnesota MG 
Group. Correspondence can be addressed to: Minneso-
ta MG Group ï 15625 Woodland Circle, NW, Prior 
Lake, MN 55372. 

&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 6Ȣ0Ȣ ɉ#ÏÎȭÔɊ 
Certificates and a card with kind words.  It was so sweet, so genuine; we 
will use the money wisely to dine out on while on our trip to Traverse 
City. 
 
Once again, our president, Gene Cooper has touched on all current 
events and the upcoming events for the summer.  Be sure to read his 
column and RSVP the folks that are putting future gatherings togeth-
er.  It's hard to make plans when one doesn't know who or how many 
folks plan to attend. 
 
Gene also brought attention to the 2020 Holiday Party; we sure could 
use someone to step forward to host. Send me an email, 
drindt4271@yahoo.com, and I'll connect you with Sharon Kelsey and 
Elena Biessener who will be more than happy to share any details from 
last yearôs party with you to make it a fun event. 

 
Enjoy July and see you on the road! 
 
Diane 

mailto:mgbcraz@gmail.com
mailto:Drindt4271@yahoo.com
mailto:Robtwander1@juno.com
mailto:Plyon1962@gmail.com
mailto:cmalick2@gmail.com
mailto:Eds74MGB@gmail.com
mailto:Jasweets55@gmail.com
mailto:Jonbergquist1116@gmail.com
mailto:mgadriven@yahoo.com
mailto:Elen2b0916@comcast.net
mailto:drindt4271@yahoo.com
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For those of you that couldnôt make it to Ren-
dezvous 2019 it was an absolutely great event. 
This was my first large sports car gathering and I 
must say that it was very well organized. Over 
xxx number of people attended this event. The 
Rindtôs and Lyons outdid themselves in putting 
this together. Our Vice President, Diane Rindt, 
worked tirelessly to make this an outstanding 
gathering. As I mentioned at the start of this arti-
cle this was my first large gathering but talking 
to other attendees, I got the same inputs. As the 
club newsletter editor, I attended the MMGG 
officialsô meetings and saw the huge file Diane 
brought with her. There were a myriad number 
of details that had to be addressed she did a great 
job covering all of them. 
 
The first day encompassed registration and a 
social gathering, both scheduled and informally 
on the front lawn of the hotel. The second day 
was devoted to various tours. Registrants signed 
up for one of three tours including the Leinenku-
gel brewery, the Cook-Rutledge mansion or a 
Soldierôs Walk trip when they made their reser-
vations. Each of the tours took the drivers 
through the scenic areas of the Chippewa Valley 
and the beautiful surrounding farm country. The 
tours were timed such that we all arrived at the 
Paradise Shores at the same time for a buffet 
lunch. After lunch, drivers had the opportunity to 
visit a local winery or head back to the Rendez-
vous hotel for a cool drink. A social hour and a 
buffet dinner closed out the evening. 
 
The third day was the day of the car show and 
the Funkhanas. Drivers arriving for the car show 
had their pictures taken while in their car. The 

п 

 

More pictures on the next page. 

pictures were placed in a folder which were given to the 
drivers at the dinner that night. Paul and Sue Lyons did a 
great job coordinating the photo shoot as the cars arrived. 
Over 140 cars from various Marques attended the show. 
Jim Pennoyer had the show placement well organized and 
parking proceeded smoothly. At the conclusion of the car 
show the Funkhana took place. Drivers and their passen-
gers went thru a series of strategically placed cones and 
had to pick up golf balls placed on top of the comes in a 
timed run. I would guess that folks living in the area had 
an advantage due to all the ongoing construction so they 
were likely used to dodging traffic cones. As with the 
second day, this day ended with a dinner, awards ceremo-
ny, silent auction results and a live auction held by auc-
tioneer extraordinaire Dave Braun. The MG Band did a 
great job of entertaining the crowd to close out the even-
ing. 
 
I donôt know how Diane did it but even the weather was 
perfect for the entire event but as with all fun events the 
time to depart came quickly. Weather outlook called for 
showers for those heading back to the Twin Cities (they 
never did materialize) so tops went up and everyone de-
parted for home uneventfully..... well almost. As yours 
truly tried to start his MG, the starter decided to fail. A 
quick push by some folks started her right up and off we 
went. Got home and had to replace the starter before 
heading to MG2019. This took time out of my schedule 
for getting the newsletter published but the good news I 
got it replaced and headed off to Traverse City for another 
great event. 
 
As a reminder, Rendezvous 2020 will be held in Kenora, 
Ontario from June 11-14, 2020.  The website for this 
event is Rendezvous2020.com 
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